Lynne A. Sobczak Board Clerk Director, Office of Board Governance

5225 W. Vliet St., Room 273, Milwaukee, WI 53208 Phone (414) 475-8282 ■ Fax (414) 475-8071

November 1, 2013

The Common Council of the City of Milwaukee c/o Mr. Jim Owczarski, City Clerk
City Hall, Room 205
200 East Wells Street
Milwaukee, Wisconsin 53202-3567

Ladies and Gentlemen:

For your information, I am hereby providing you with a certification letter of the action taken, at a special meeting of the Milwaukee Board of School Directors held on November 1, 2013, requesting action on a request for a closed session to discuss strategies regarding the potential sale or lease of the property located at 2760 North 1ST Street, Milwaukee, Wisconsin (the former Malcolm x Academy) and for authorization to submit a revised request to the City to sell that property.

Please contact me if you require any further information regarding this matter.

Sincerely,

Mrs. Lynne A. Sobczak

Board Clerk

cc: Tom Barrett, Mayor, City of Milwaukee

Willie L. Hines, Jr. President, Common Council

Grant Langley, City Attorney

Michael Bonds, President, Milwaukee Board of School Directors Gregory Thornton, Superintendent, Milwaukee Public Schools

Bob DelGhingaro, Chief Accountability and Efficiency Officer

Michelle Nate, Chief Operations Office